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SUBJECT:  Briefing on the planning process for replacement of the Alaskan Way Viaduct and Seawall.
BACKGROUND:  Today’s briefing will provide Committee members with an opportunity to review current progress and future activities on replacement of the Alaskan Way Viaduct and central waterfront seawall.

The 2001 Nisqually earthquake highlighted the seismic vulnerability of the Alaskan Way Viaduct and the central waterfront seawall.  In subsequent years, identifying a preferred alternative for replacing the Viaduct and seawall has been a state and regional transportation priority.  After the March 2007 City of Seattle popular vote rejecting a new elevated structure and a tunnel alternative, Governor Gregoire and local officials announced a process for identifying a preferred replacement option for the Central Waterfront Viaduct segment and seawall.
The Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT), the Seattle Department of Transportation (SDOT), and the King County Department of Transportation (KCDOT) are collaborating on Viaduct planning through a “Tri-Agency” process.  County involvement stems in part from the importance of expanded Metro Transit bus service to mitigate the impacts of the construction project when it is under way.

The “Moving Forward” projects – six projects to the north and south of the central waterfront – were identified as ready to move ahead, necessary to implement under any replacement scenario, and able to match up with any central waterfront project option.   The Moving Forward package includes a project to “secure use of new buses and transit service hours” at a total cost estimated at $170 million.
Upcoming Legislation – later this year, the Executive is expected to transmit to the Council a Viaduct-related legislative package that would include an ordinance to approve an interlocal agreement with WSDOT and a supplemental appropriation.  The ILA will provide up to $30 million in state funds to the County for bus capital and operating investments.  This $30 million would help to fund part of the $170 million transit project that is part of the Moving Forward package.  The information in today’s briefing is intended to help Committee members assess this legislative package when it is transmitted. 

ATTACHMENTS:
Copies of the presentation will be provided at the meeting
INVITED:
Harold Taniguchi, Director, King County Department of Transportation


Ron Paananen, Washington State Department of Transportation

Ron Posthuma, King County Department of Transportation

Robert (Bob) Price, Seattle Department of Transportation
